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A Word With Alumni
Dear Alumnus,

On behalf of the Alumni Council, I want to thank Ron Grosh 
for his commitment to the Alumni Association and its progress 
over the past 15 years. Ron will be relinquishing his responsi­
bilities as a Council member, and I will miss his wisdom, in­
sight, and expertise, as will the other members of the Council.

As we begin Cedarville’s 89th academic year, faculty, staff, 
and alumni alike can reflect with pride on the traditions of our 
school, and we can look with optimism and enthusiasm to our 
future.

This issue of Aviso salutes our fellow alumni who have pur­
sued careers in the medical professions. At the risk of featur­
ing just a few, we have neglected to mention others who also 
have excelled in their own right. Our intention is not to focus 
on people, but rather on what God has done and continues to 
do in the lives of the young people who have passed through 
the halls and corridors of old CC.

For those of us on campus, the arrival of new and continu­
ing students brings occasion for rededication to our responsi­
bility of providing the very best education in the Christian lib­
eral arts context -  a characteristic of the college through the 
years. As alumni, we can be very proud of the quality of stu­
dents, faculty, and educational programs. However, we con­
tinually seek your involvement and ideas on how to become 
even better at providing an environment which encourages 
growth in every dimension: spiritual, intellectual, emotional, 
and physical.

We have had a good summer with many visitors, including 
prospective students and alumni. Construction continues to 
change and improve the facilities and appearance of the cam­
pus. There is a sense of momentum and excitement on cam­
pus, and I invite you to visit us and share that feeling.

I trust this issue of Aviso will bring you up-to-date on the 
many activities that have occurred, as well as coming ac­
tivities, and encourage you to return to the campus and wit­
ness for yourself God’s blessings on your alma mater.

DIRECTOR OF ALUMNI RELATIONS
Mr. Gary Kuhn 
P.O. Box 601 
Cedarville, OH 45314 
513/766-2211, ext. 331 office

Alumni Council 1983-85
Chairman
Mr. Donald P. Leach, ’68 
1481 FanchonSt. 
Wheaton, IL 60187 
312/260-1761 res. 
Annual Fund Liaison

Vice-Chairman
Roy Kern, 73 
P.O. Box 10906 G.S. 
Springfield, MO 65808 
417/887-7221 res.
Alumni Gatherings Liaison

Secretary/T reasurer
Mrs. David (Debbie) Haffey, ’68 
3710 Wilberforce-Clifton Rd. 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314 
513/767-7037 res.

Rev. Cal Searles, 77 
Rt. 3, Box 212B 
Wakeman, OH 44889 
419/929-1153 res. 
Scholarships Liaison

Mrs. John (Sandra) Entner, '59 
4409 Burchdale 
Kettering, OH 45440 
513/293-0104 res.
On-Campus Activities Liaison

Major Loren M. Reno 70 
406 Roland Ave.
New Baden, IL 62265 
618/588-7711 res.

Dr. T. Stuart Walker, 71 
2009 Alden 
Muncie, IN 47304 
317/286-3152 res. 
Student Relations Liaison

Mr. John “Butch” Potter, 79 
P.O. Box 601 
Cedarville, OH 45314 
513/766-5847 res.
Capital Projects Liaison
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Medicine -  A Means to Serve
“I realized the Lord had given me talent and abilities in sci­

ence and mathematics. I thought that medicine would be the 
best way to use those talents and abilities in His service.” This 
thought best explains the underlying reason why these nine 
Cedarville alumni have entered the medical profession. They 
are Jim Entner (’61), David Hull (’70), Harry Dilcher (’74), 
Debbie Leeke (’77), Kent Amstutz (78), Dave Drozek (79), 
Rick Smith (’80), Shawn Taylor (’80), and Raymond Miller 
(’82). At first glance the members of this small cross section 
(representing Cedarville graduates who have entered the 
field of medicine) seem to share little in common other than 

„ their alumni status and their chosen professions. Some are 
married, some are single. Some have children, some do not. 
Some have not yet completed their education while others 
have been practicing medicine for several years. However, a 
closer examination of their ideas and goals reveals more 
similarities than differences.

The reasons these alumni give for coming to Cedarville 
College are for the most part very similar. Jim Entner and Kent 
Amstutz, like many other students, followed in the footsteps of 
older brothers and sisters. Several, like Ray Miller, were able 
to foresee the need for a good background in Bible and bibli­
cal principles. “It was a real struggle. I saw all of my friends 
going off to Ivy League schools. I was admitted to Cornell. But

I wanted to get the Bible training at Cedarville,” explained 
Ray.

Shawn Taylor offers a rather unique explanation as to why 
she chose Cedarville College. After graduating from high 
school, her parents gave her the choice of attending Cedar­
ville or Bob Jones University for at least two years. After at­
tending Cedarville for the required time, Shawn, who remem­
bers she was “not right spiritually,” transferred to another col­
lege. “It was not until after I left Cedarville that I could see all 
that it had to offer. Cedarville was not just a college -  it was a 
personal experience.” After rearranging her priorities and val­
ues, Shawn returned to Cedarville College to complete her 
undergraduate studies.

How well do these physicians think they were prepared for 
the academic rigors of medical school? Ray Miller, who is at­
tending University of Maryland Medical College laughingly 
says, “Nothing can prepare you for medical school!” While all 
of those questioned agree that academically they were well 
prepared, there were several other ways that their prepara­
tion did not pertain directly to their medical studies.

Rick Smith’s comments were typical. “I felt extremely well 
prepared for my first year at graduate school compared to 
other students. I learned a lot of background material and 
good study habits while at Cedarville. I also learned to think
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critically and to depend on the Lord. In graduate school there 
is a lot of panic and worry, but at Cedarville I learned not to 
panic when hard times came.” Rick will graduate from the 
Ohio University College of Osteopathic Medicine in June, 
1985. Debbie Leeke adds, “I don’t think any state university 
could have done any better.”

Harry Dilcher, who graduated from Hahnemann Medical 
College in 1978, found that because of his learning experi­
ences in courses such as Foundations of Social Science he 
was provided with a strong basis for debating ethical issues. 
This was very helpful because those around him at medical 
school had “no such word as immoral in their minds. Their 
concept of morality existed only in categories of moral or 
amoral.”

Ray Miller found himself confronted with a difficult choice 
during his first two years at medical school. Every week in one 
of his courses he would be given a test, usually on Monday. 
He had to choose between attending church or using those 
hours to study. Even though he believes it hurt his grades 
slightly, Ray has attended church faithfully, largely because 
of the discipline he learned at Cedarville. While attending the 
University of Toledo Medical College, Shawn Taylor has 
found the same principle to be true. It has been much easier 
for her to attend church because she “was already used to it.”

Most of these alumni had already decided on a career in the 
medical profession before coming to Cedarville. Their child­
hood experiences with doctors helped them form images of 
the kinds of doctors they wanted to be. Dave Drozek recounts 
an experience which reinforced his later feelings about the 
medical profession.

“When I was little -1  or 2 - 1 got very sick. My dad was un­
employed. My folks said money was so tight that they had to 
choose between a ride in the country or a Coke -  they couldn’t 
afford both. That’s when gas was 350 a gallon.”

“Anyway, they took me to the emergency room. Dr. Walter 
Wagner, a-D.O., came in the middle of a snowstorm, treated 
me and didn’t charge a thing. When my folks offered to pay 
him later, he said not to worry about it. A bill could have devas­
tated them at the time, and they never forgot how he helped 
us out. They were very impressed with him.”

There are some, however, who either changed or en­
hanced their career plans while attending Cedarville. The ex­
periences of Jim Entner and Harry Dilcher are two such 
cases. Jim came to Cedarville with the intention of becoming 
a doctor in the states. “I discovered when I came to Cedarville 
I hadn’t dedicated my life to the Lord,” Jim reflects. “When you 
dedicate your life your interests become His interests.” As a 
result, Jim has served as a medical missionary to the Philip­
pine Islands since 1967.

Harry began his undergraduate studies at Baylor University 
in Waco, Texas, as a pre-med major. After a year of this 
“cutthroat atmosphere,” he transferred to Cedarville where he 
decided to major in English rather than pursuing a career in 
medicine. Harry found the sciences were taught better at 
Cedarville than at Baylor. After one quarter, he switched his 
major to biology/chemistry and began preparations for a care­
er in medicine.

The future plans of these alumni are somewhat varied. 
They range from completing military obligations to becoming 
medical missionaries. Jim Entner and David Hull have firmly 
established carreers. As previously mentioned, Jim is a medi­
cal missionary to the Philippines, and David has his own fam­
ily practice in Burlington, Iowa.

Dave Drozek examines a patient.

Kent Amstutz and Rick Smith are both on military scholar­
ships that require them to serve as Air Force officers for three 
and four years, respectively. This payback service begins 
upon completion of all medical training. Kent, who graduated 
with a D.O. degree from the University of Osteopathic 
Medicine and Surgery, Des Moines, Iowa, in 1983, particu­
larly enjoys working in pediatrics. He would also like to serve 
as a short term medical missionary, filling in for those who re­
turn to the states on furlough. Rick’s goal is to one day set up a 
family practice in a rural mountain area with his wife, Susan, 
and two sons.

Debbie Leeke has a very specific idea of what she will do 
after she has completed her medical training. Debbie, who 
graduated from The University of Health Sciences -  College 
of Osteopathic Medicine in Kansas City, Missouri, this past 
spring wants to set up a general practice in her home state, 
Missouri.

After working with an internal medical group practice in De­
fiance, Ohio, Harry Dilcher has realized that his interests lie in 
cancer research. As his ultimate goal, Harry would like to 
have further schooling in cancer study and someday teach 
and write about this specific area of medicine.

Finally, Dave Drozek and Shawn Taylor share a very simi­
lar goal as the result of a summer they both spent on a mis­
sionary internship in Africa. They both plan to become medi­
cal missionaries.

Dave, who graduated from Ohio University College of 
Osteopathic Medicine in June, commented on his decision. 
“My current plans are to go into missions, to return to Africa. If 
you are in a very rural area, and you’re the only person, it’s 
going to be very family practice oriented -  but you’re also 
going to need surgery skills. So, I plan to take a surgery resi­
dency.”

Dave says that he is planning to do his mission work in 
Togo. “My desire to go there (Africa) has to do with my re­
lationship with Christ. It’s just a desire to return to Him what 
He’s given to me.”

Regardless of the differences between these “medical 
grads,” they all share in common many warm memories of 
their alma mater. Also, they all serve as sources of challenge 
and encouragement for students whose desire it is to enter 
the field of medicine. They are all demonstrating themselves 
to be most useable tools in the hands of the Great Physician.
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Nursing Department

“To provide an opportunity to study nursing in a scholarly 
environment where man is viewed as created in the image of 
God, and where Christian faculty serve as role models in 
meeting the spiritual needs of patients and families” is the 
stated purpose of the Nursing Department, Cedarville Col­
lege’s most recent program designed to prepare students for 
a career in medicine.

In meeting the demands of the highly structured and rigor­
ous curriculum required by the State of Ohio Board of Nursing, 
as well as the previously stated goals, a faculty with much ex­
pertise and a broad range of skills and abilities is necessary. 
Irene Alyn, Ph.D., chairs the department and is responsible 
for teaching a variety of courses. Dr. Alyn has had extensive 
experience in nursing and has authored several textbooks 
and articles. In addition to these responsibilities, she serves 
as a manuscript editor for three national nursing journals and 
is a committee member for two national nursing organiza­
tions. Specializing in pediatric nursing, Lois Baker, M.S.N., is 
a member of a team which teaches courses pertaining to the 
care of children and adults with physiological imbalances, 
and advanced clinical nursing. Janet Bauer, M.S., specializ­
ing in medical-surgical nursing and newborn assessment, 
and Mark Klimek, M.S.N., who specializes in medical-surgical

and psychiatric nursing, are the other members of this team. 
Ruth Slocum, M.S.N., trains her students in maternal and 
family health nursing. Sharon Stanley, M.S.N., and Maureen 
Salladay, M.P.H., work together in giving students an under­
standing of community health nursing.

Concerning the nursing program which began in 1981, Dr. 
Alyn commented, “What a thrill it is for me to see what began 
as a plan has been honored by God.” In 1985, the first class of 
nursing students will graduate with a bachelor of science in 
nursing. The department, which is approved by the Ohio 
Board of Regents and the State of Ohio Board of Nursing, will 
be seeking accreditation from the National League of Nurs­
ing.

Students enrolled in the nursing program receive the same 
liberal arts education that any other student receives. Their 
course of study includes many hours of general education 
classes along with the specific courses relating to their nurs­
ing major and clinical experiences in area hospitals. When 
asked why a nursing program is important to Cedarville Col­
lege, Dr. Alyn explained, “You can’t just study nursing apart 
from the Word of God. We’re not only trying to teach students 
to do something but to be someone -  a Christian nurse with a 
Christian set of values.”

As a new department, the Department of Nursing has sev­
eral needs. A learning lab where students are able to practice 
skills learned in class in a more private environment is a 
necessity. The addition of another faculty member would 
ease the heavy teaching load carried by Dr. Alyn and other 
faculty members. Finally, the nursing department is seeking 
more scholarship funding for students.

In spite of these needs, the nursing department is working 
very hard to prepare individuals to practice as nurses in a 
variety of nursing roles and health care settings. The carefully 
planned curriculum combined with the knowledge and experi­
ence of the faculty will prove to be a great asset to Cedarville 
College and its academic progress.

Veteran 
Missionary 
Never Gives Up
Patsy King

Several ingredients which are indispensable to any suc­
cessful mission work are dedication, patience, and diligence. 
Patsy King (’57) lacks none of these qualities, as can be seen 
by her thriving ministry in Bangassou, Central African Repub­
lic. Her many-faceted responsibilites have ranged from 
teaching children in Awana Clubs to training nationals for the 
pastorate in camps and in a Bible school in Bangassou. Since 
her arrival in Africa in 1960, Miss King has acquired a great re­
servoir of experience which has aided her greatly in the many 
roles she has had to fill in a field where there are seemingly 
never enough workers.

Originally from North Jackson, Ohio, Miss King’s prepara­
tion for the mission field began unofficially with her family and 
in her high school. As a result of her persistent testimony, 
Miss King was able to witness the conversion of her family, 
and years later was able to share her faith with a teacher who 
had made fun of her for carrying her Bible to school. Recently, 
Miss King was named outstanding alumna of her high school, 
a token of the respect which her community holds for her. “I 
appreciate that because when I was in high school nobody 
would listen,” Miss King explained. This same “never give up” 
attitude Miss King learned from these experiences has been 
very helpful to her on the mission field.

Miss King’s formal education began at Cedarville College 
in 1953. Her years at Cedarville were typically filled with hard 
work and active service. She reflects that the Christian ser­
vices she was involved in were all “big helps” in preparing her 
for the mission field. These experiences included organizing 
Bible Clubs, membership in a student prayer band, and two 
summer missionary internships among the mountain people 
of Arkansas. As if these activities were not enough to keep her 
busy, Miss King also served as a counselor for Rife and Faith 
dormitories, was editor of the yearbook, and held several 
jobs. She remembers professors, such as Dr. Williams, who 
were very positive influences upon her life.
_________________________continued on page 10



One Liners
$3918.67 was collected for the annual Student Missionary Project during the 1983-84 academic year. Several alumni were among 
the recipients of the students’ generosity. Clifton (72) and Hannah (Stowell 71) Jensen, Brazil, will use their gift to help with air­
plane parts and maintenance. Allen (’66) and Ruth (Hardy ’69) Fisher, Africa, received a gift for the purchase of a Braille typewriter. 
The aid given to Elaine Schulte (’68) will replenish medical supplies on the Ivory Coast, Africa.

Dr. James T. Jeremiah will be conducting a special tour to Israel during the summer of 1985. Designed to attract alumni, this 
August 9-23 tour includes stops at Cyprus, Athens, Patmos, Ephesus, and Cairo while cruising in the Mediterranean Sea. The April 
22-May 1 tour will cover the entire country of Israel from Dan in the north to Beersheba in the south. Write the alumni office for a bro­
chure and more information.

The tuition free credit program offered during summer school to senior high school age children of Cedarville graduates attracted 
five students this summer. This program offers a $600 savings for the ten credit hours of class work.

Over 200 high school students, counselors, and coaches participated in soccer, volleyball, and men’s and women’s basketball 
camps this summer. The camps were sponsored by the Cedarville College athletic department.

Cedarville College welcomes seven new faculty and staff members for the fall quarter. Alumni Tim Bosworth (71) and Dan Estes 
(74) have accepted the postions of Dean of Men and Assistant Professor of Bible, respectively. Other new faculty members in­
clude: David Rotman, Business Department; Dr. Michael Lopez, Communication Arts Department; Lois Baker and Maureen Salla- 
day, Nursing Department; and Dr. Douglas Miller, Science Department.

Speakers for the annual Pastors’ Conference September 10-13,1984, will include Dr. Daniel Gelatt, pastor of First Baptist Church 
of Elkhart, Indiana, and Dr. Donald Tyler, pastor of Bethesda Baptist Church, Brownsburg, Indiana. The theme is “Let the Church 
Grow.” Concurrent with the Pastors’ Conference will be “Church Music Celebration 1984” -  a new conference for church and school 
music leaders and prospective music students. The conference is sponsored by the college’s music department. Don Krueger will 
be the guest clinician.

A four-week summer tour of Europe will be conducted for the first time in July of 1985 by Cedarville College faculty. Art, music, and 
language will be explored firsthand. For information, write to: Mark Larson, Cedarville College, Box 601, Cedarville, OH 45314.

Homecoming 1984 “Memories of a Lifetime”
Friday, October 19

Homecoming -  an annual alumni highlight -  full of fond memories for all -  redesigned schedule to facilitate returning 
and remembering -  special activities for those celebrating reunions -  it all adds up to be one of the most exciting 
weekends on the Cedarville campus. The activities begin on Friday at 5 p.m. with the Heritage Alumni Reunion Ban­
quet. Scheduled especially for alumni who graduated before 1953, a short program is planned, with ample time for vis­
iting and reacquainting. The Prism V concert, which has become a Homecoming tradition, is scheduled for 8 p.m. in 
the James T. Jeremiah Chapel, followed by the annual alumni ice cream social, held in the College Center Dining Hall.
Saturday, October 20

8:30 a.m. arrivals will be rewarded with a continental breakfast provided by the Alumni Association and hosted by 
the campus academic departments. Gathering according to majors, the topic around coffee, juice, and doughnuts will 
be, “What are you doing with your major?” “What does Cedarville College do to educate students in the area of...?

At 9 a.m. the class reunions (for those classes ending in 4 and 9) will be meeting in the location designated in their «
respective class letter. /

Following the 11 a.m. parade (note time change!), all alumni are invited to enjoy lunch together in the Athletic Cen­
ter. Always an annual highlight, the classes celebrating reunions, along with all alumni, will enjoy the sounds of one of J
the college musical teams, President Dixon’s address, and the presentation of the Alumni Association’s annual 
awards. A special program and supervised meal will be provided for your children during the Alumni Luncheon.

After lunch, join the Yellow Jackets for their soccer game against Mt. Vernon Nazarene College. A post-game 
farewell reception in the Heritage Square will complete the day’s activities. Be watching for the soon forthcoming 
Homecoming material with registration information!

See you in October
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Grads
Fight...

Dr. Daniel Taylor

Daniel L. Taylor, a graduate of the class of 1979, has distin­
guished himself among Cedarville College alumni as the first 
known graduate to enter the field of dentistry. At Cedarville he 
pursued a combination biology/chemistry major, and follow­
ing graduation entered The Ohio State University in Colum­
bus, Ohio, where he obtained the Doctor of Dental Surgery 
degree in June of 1983. Shortly following his graduation, Dan 
set up private practice with his father who has been in dentis­
try for 31 years in downtown Columbus.

Taylor acknowledged that his training at Cedarville College 
compared well with Ohio State academically and stressed, 
“the good student-teacher ratio is a big plus for Cedarville.” 
The small class size allowed the one-on-one relationship 
which took place in the science department classroom and 
was an important feature in his educational experience at 
Cedarville. He went on to say that he received a solid back­
ground in the basic sciences from Cedarville and was pre­
pared very well for dental school on both an educational and 
spiritual level. He also noted that the spiritual truths he

learned at Cedarville enabled him to make decisions from a 
spiritual perspective during and after graduate school.

Another aspect of Cedarville which aided Dan’s career was 
his experience as a personnel assistant in his dorm, West 
Hall. He remarks, “This experience taught me how to deal 
with people, which is what dentistry is all about.”

As a student, Dan’s interest in the medical field was demon­
strated by his active participation on the Cedarville College 
Rescue Squad. When the squad began its fund raising for a 
new ambulance, he recognized the importance of this project 
and was one of the first students to be involved in this $40,000 
venture.

On two occasions, Taylor has had the unusual opportunity 
of traveling with his father to mission sites where they per­
formed dental surgery. This is a voluntary ministry designed 
to enhance the work of the missionaries by providing free 
medical and dental services to the nationals. The Taylors’ 
most recent trip was to Haiti where they stayed one week on a 
Baptist Mid-Missions compound, working with the mis­
sionaries and a medical doctor who designed this program 
known as Operation Compassion. A previous trip was made 
to the island of St. Lucia. Dan appreciates these experiences 
as they have been spiritually uplifting and have provided an 
opportunity to see other cultures. He plans to go on many 
more such trips in the future.

One of Dan’s interests is golf. During his college career he 
earned three varsity letters as a member of Cedarville’s golf 
team. Dan returns to campus often, especially for the Cedar­
ville Baptist Open golf tournament in which he has played 
every year since 1975. He resides at 1968 Drury Lane, 
Columbus, Ohio.

The 1984 Salutatorian of Case Western Reserve Univer­
sity’s dental school in Cleveland, Ohio, is Cedarville alumnus 
Craig Colas (’80).

Colas graduated from Case Western Reserve University 
on May 25, 1984. His high academic ranking (second in his 
class) combined with his clinical ranking earned him the 
honor of being first overall. Colas’ diligence did not go un­
noticed. At commencement exercises he received several 
awards, among them the Callahan Prize. Colas was chosen 
by the faculty for this award for his outstanding achievement. 
He was also inducted into Omicron Kappa Upsilon, a dental 
honor society which includes the top 10% of every graduating 
class.

Colas’ track record for strong leadership was clearly dem­
onstrated during his years at Cedarville College. He served 
as president of his class all four years and was a four-year let- 
terman on the cross country team which won the NCCAA na­
tional title his junior and senior years. Colas’ other activities 
included leading a Swordbearers team, holding a personnel 
assistant position in Lawlor Hall, and serving as president of 
the Varsity C Club. He was selected for Who’s Who among 
Students in American Colleges and Universities and was 
named NCCAA All American at Large for his overall contrib­
ution to his school and cross country team.

Colas explains, “All the activities worked out well. They 
helped make me a well-rounded person and I was better pre­
pared to put more energy into the field I wanted to study.” He 
also believes that his extensive involvement has made him 
more self-confident, and has better enabled him to relate to 
people, especially his dental patients.

He notes that “dental school is harder...much harder,” but 
that overall, “Cedarville did a really good job” of preparing him 
academically for further study.

Colas remembers his years at Cedarville fondly. He par­
ticularly appreciated the influences of cross country coach 
Elvin King and former professor of philosophy James Grier. 
Concerning philosophy class Colas explains, “It was really 
beneficial. It made me think about why I believe what I be­
lieve. It’s good preparation for going to a school where most 
people don’t believe in Christ. If I had to do it over, I’d go to 
Cedarville College.”

Colas is now doing his general practice residency at the 
Strong Memorial Hospital in Rochester, New York. He was 
chosen for this advanced program which provides training in 
oral surgery, orthodontics, pedodontics, and endodontics in a 
hospital setting. Colas’ future goal is to own his own dental 
practice and long range goals include teaching in a dental 
school.

Craig and his wife Nancy (Tenney ’81) reside at 264 Quinby 
Road, Rochester, New York, with their six month old son, 
Brandon.

...Tooth
Decay

Dr. Craig Colas
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Alumnotes:
The 50’s

Barbara (Ferry ’56) Thomas received her 
associate of arts degree in general studies 
from the Lorain County Community College, 
Elyria, Ohio. She and her husband Robert re­
side in North Ridgeville.

The 60’s
Educator Joyce Grant (’62) was recently 

named Teacher of the Month by the East 
Moline, Illinois, school district. Joyce is a 
Chapter I reading specialist at Bowlesburg 
Grade School in Silvis, Illinois.

Along with her husband, Gerald, Suzanne 
(Lepine ’66) Miholer owns and operates 
Northwest Microwave Oven Service in 
Salem, Oregon. Suzanne also serves her 
church as director of children ministries, and 
is responsible for staff and programs for pre­
school through sixth grade.

Gary W. Taylor (’69) has been awarded a 
certificate of accreditation by the Audio Visual 
Management Association. A resident of 
Catonsville, Maryland, Gary is a writer/pro- 
ducer for the Chessie Systems Railroads.

The new assistant professor of pastoral 
ministries at Dallas Theological Seminary is 
Timothy Warren (’69). Since 1978 he and 
his wife Beverly (Mason ’70) have lived in 
Canal Winchester, Ohio, where Timothy has 
served as pastor of Grace Bible Church.

The 70’s
Larry Ice (’71) has been promoted to plant 

manager by Simonds Cutting Tools, a 
Household International Company. In his 
new position he has full responsibility for the 
company’s file plant operation located in 
Newcomerstown, Ohio. Larry and his wife 
Pat, who reside in Dover, Ohio, are actively 
involved in the ministries of First Baptist 
Church of New Philadelphia, Ohio. They 
have two sons, Greg, 21, and Scott, 9.

Duane and Sharon (Franks ’76) Burgess 
are living in Winona Lake, Indiana. Duane 
graduated from Grace Theological Seminary 
in May and is seeking employment in gospel 
radio or an audio-visual ministry. Their son, 
Nathaniel James, was stillborn April 21, 
1984.

Russ Clark (’77) will be assuming the 
duties of assistant pastor of Calvary Baptist 
Church, Ypsilanti, Michigan, in September, 
1984. His primary responsibility will be youth 
pastor. He will also be coaching varsity bas­
ketball and teaching two high school Bible 
classes at Calvary Christian Academy.

Debra Leeke (’77) received the Doctor of 
Osteopathy degree at The University of 
Health Sciences-College of Osteopathic 
Medicine in Kansas City, Missouri, on 
May 20, 1984. Dr. Leeke began a one-year 
internship on July 1 at Memorial Area Os­
teopathic Hospital, Farmington, Missouri.

On May 15,1984, John Poston (’77N) be­
came the pastor of Faith Baptist Church in 
Fairview, Michigan. John, who also serves as 
an Air Force Reserve Chaplain, is continuing 
doctoral studies at Trinity Evangelical Divinity 
School. He and his wife Jean have one son, 
Abraham, age 3.
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David Denny (’78) is completing a Master 
of Theology degree at Baptist Bible School of 
Theology in Clarks Summit, Pennsylvania, 
after working at Shepherd’s Home for three 
years. He lives with his wife Lola (Sharp 
’80N) and his daughter Bobbi Jo in Fac- 
toryville, Pennsylvania.

In June 1984, Michael Rae (’78) received 
his juris doctor degree, summa cum laude, 
from Cleveland-Marshall College of Law, 
Cleveland, Ohio. He also received numerous 
awards, including the Corpus Juris Secum- 
dum Award for contribution toward overall 
legal scholarship, the William Thomas Foun­
dation Award for the most deserving law stu­
dent, and the Sidney A. Levene Award for ex­
cellence in legal writing. He was selected to 
Who’s Who of American Law Students for 
1983-84, and Cleveland magazine selected 
him as one of Cleveland’s most interesting 
people of 1984. Mike plans to begin working 
this fall in a Cleveland law firm.

Floyd (’79) and Patricia (Kriel ’79N) Dal- 
lis have moved to Kettering, Ohio, where 
Floyd is now serving as pastor at Bible Believ­
ers Baptist Church, a new church begun in 
October, 1983.

Del Mohler (’79) has assumed the position 
of director of treasury operations at Moody 
Bible Institute. He and his wife Linda (Mayo 
’77N) reside in Roselle, Illinois.

The 80’s
Dan Betts (’80) received his master of di­

vinity degree from Capital Bible Seminary, 
Lanham, Maryland, in May 1984.

Cynthia (Denny ’80) Parido teaches kin­
dergarten for Broward County Public 
Schools. She and her husband Timothy live 
in Pompano Beach, Florida, and have one 
son, Timothy Joel.

On May 19, 1984, Sandra Roth (’80) re­
ceived a master of business administration 
degree from Widener University in Chester, 
Pennsylvania.

At commencement ceremonies held June 
2, 1984, Janell Decker (’81) received her 
juris doctor degree from Dickinson School of 
Law, Carlisle, Pennsylvania.

Theodore DeShields, Jr. (’81) received 
his master of education degree in counselor 
education from The Pennsylvania State Uni­
versity on May 19,1984.

On August 14, 1982, David Marsteller 
(’82) and Janice Klingenberg (’83) were 
married. They now live in Plain City, Ohio. 
David is a fourth year student at Ohio Univer­
sity of Osteopathic Medicine, Athens, Ohio, 
and Janice holds an administrative assistant 
position in Governor Richard Celeste’s office.

Mark Clearwater (’83) has accepted a 
position with Heritage Christian School in In­
dianapolis, Indiana. He will be teaching fourth 
grade this fall.

Ruth Ellyn Cook (’83) is now employed by 
Hallstead Christian Academy in Hallstead, 
Pennsylvania. She is responsible for teach­
ing kindergarten and kindergarten through 
eighth grade music.

Lester L. Price (’83) has been named 
sales manager for the Machined Products Di­
vision of Howmet Turbine Components Cor­
poration in Whitehall, Michigan.

Jonathan (’83) and Annette (Walborn 
’84) Selden are working toward their masters 
degrees at the University of Dayton, Dayton, 
Ohio. Annette is a graduate assistant in the 
English department and Jonathan is a sec­
ond year graduate assistant in the history de­
partment.

David Stevens (’83) lives in Cherry Hill, 
New Jersey, where he is a youth pastor at 
Bethel Baptist Church.

Stephen (’84) and Katrina (Young ’79) 
Hubbard have moved to Myrtle Beach, 
South Carolina, where Stephen is secretary/ 
treasurer of the TRV Construction and De­
velopment Company. Stephen also has been 
selected to Outstanding Young Men of Amer­
ica.

The Hitching Post
Lois Henson (’77) and Paul Van Leuven 

were wed June 16,1984. They reside in Fair- 
field, California.

Dorothy “Dee” Jackson (’79) became the 
wife of Dana Haynes on May 26,1984, at Cal­
vary Baptist Church, Lancaster, Ohio.

Craig Miller (’79) married Kathleen Had­
dock on June 23, 1984, at First Baptist 
Church, San Bernardino, California.

Kim Simmons (’79) became the bride of 
Richard O’Daniel on April 14,1984.

June 8, 1984, was the wedding day of 
Lawrence Flood (’80) and Kathy Payne 
(’80). They were married at Washington 
Heights Baptist Church, Dayton, Ohio.

Donald Johnson (’80) and Martha 
Johnson were married December 17,1983.

Keith Wilhite (’80) and Denise Ditmer 
were united in marriage May 26, 1984, at 
Washington Heights Baptist Church, Dayton, 
Ohio. They will be living in Dallas, Texas, 
while Keith completes his senior year at Dal­
las Theological Seminary.

Harold Freeman (’81N) and Lill Vargas ex­
changed wedding vows March 9, 1984, at 
Bethany Baptist Church, St. Albans, West 
Virginia.

The wedding of Sheri Hakes (’83) and 
John Hart (’81) took place on June 16,1984, 
at Bible Baptist Church, New Hartford, New 
York.

Sandra Runge (’81) and Stephen Clark 
became one in Christ on June 23, 1984, at 
North Baptist Church, Rochester, New York.

Reda Moore (’84) became the bride of 
Rick Smith (’81N) on June 23, 1984, at 
Pleasant Heights Baptist Church, East Liver­
pool, Ohio.

On July 21,1984, Kevin Harding (’82) and 
Kelly Kilmer were joined in holy matrimony.

Diane Johnson (’82) and John Jay were 
wed June 16, 1984, at Temple Baptist 
Church, Omaha, Nebraska.

Terri Smart (’82) married Larry Packard on 
June 23, 1984, at Evangel Baptist Church, 
Dale City, Virginia.

Gregory Barnette (’83) and Anna Hottei
(’83) were wed on June 23,1984, in the Faith 
Baptist Temple, Louisville, Kentucky.



Kathy Ormsbee (’83) became the bride of 
John Foreman (’83N) August 4,1984.

On June 9,1984, Lora Cremean (’83) mar­
ried Randall Howard (’83). The wedding 
took place at Grace Baptist Church of Cedar- 
ville, Ohio.

Gary Jacobs (’83) and Cynthia Groves
(’82) were married June 16, 1984, at Brook- 
side Baptist Church, Seven Hills, Ohio.

Kevin Mulder (’83) and Dawn Fisher ( 84) 
were united in marriage June 3, 1984, at 
West Hill Baptist Church, Akron, Ohio.

Kathy Adkins (’84) became the bride of 
Eric Kunkel on June 9,1984, at Faith Baptist 
Church, Morris, Illinois.

Rebekah Pruden (’82) and Thomas 
Beveridge (’84) exchanged marriage vows 
on June 9, 1984, at First Baptist Church, 
Prudenville, Michigan.

Debra Armor (’85N) married Keith Han­
cock (’84N) on March 10,1984, at First Bap­
tist Church, Grand Blanc, Michigan.

Michelle Kauffman (’83) and Victor Mor­
gan (’84) became one in Christ on June 16, 
1984, at Burge Terrace Baptist Church, In­
dianapolis, Indiana.

Peggy Quigley (’84) and Joseph O’Neal
(’84) were united in marriage August 11, 
1984, at Edgewood Baptist Church, Ander­
son, Indiana.

Dawn Staley (’84) became the wife of 
Wesley Polsdorfer (’84) on August 17, 
1984, at Emmanuel Baptist Church, Toledo, 
Ohio.

Kristine Zaage (’84) and Todd Townsend
(’84) became one in Christ on June 9,1984, 
at Calvary Baptist Church, Menomenee 
Falls, Wisconsin.

On May 26, 1984, Anita Whipple (’86N) 
and David Walters were joined in holy mat­
rimony at Suburban Heights Baptist Church, 
Garfield Heights, Ohio.

Deborah Ratcliff (’85N) and Daniel Gard­
ner were married June 23, 1984, at Grace 
Brethren Church, Jersey, Ohio.

Handiwork of God

Rebecca Jane Stewart was born May 31, 
1984, weighing 6 lbs. 5 oz. and measuring 
19 inches. The proud parents are Frank and 
Carol (Webber ’72) Stewart. She joins 
brothers Ben, 5, and Brian, 3.

Tom and Beverly (Morrow 73) Williams 
are delighted with the birth of Kimberly Fay 
who arrived June 14, 1984, weighing 8 lbs. 
6 oz. and measuring 21 inches. Kimberly 
joins brother David, age 3.

February 12,1983, was the arrival date of 
Daniel Timothy Carlton. The happy parents 
are Ken (74) and Linda Carlton. Daniel joins 
one brother and three sisters.

Don and Joyce (DeBruine 74) Grol-
limund joyfully announce the birth of Sarah 
Beth. Born December 1, 1983, Sarah 
weighed 6 lbs. 12 oz. and measured 
20 inches.

Bruce (74) and Susan (Selden 74) Klett
rejoice in the arrival of Jessica Dorothy on 
July 8, 1984, weighing 6 lbs. 13 oz. and 
measuring 20 inches. She joins Joanna, age 
2 .

Frank and Ruth (Teed 76) Finch are 
proud to announce the birth of Peter William 
on May 6, 1984, weighing 8 lbs. 6 oz. Peter 
joins brother Stephen Hamilton who is 
2 years old.

November 6,1983, was the arrival date of 
Karyn Sue Johnson. She weighed 6 lbs. 
13 oz. and measured 19 inches. The de­
lighted parents are Tim and Sue (Stauffer 
76) Johnson. Karyn joins sister Laura, 
age 3.

Charity Diane was born November 13,
1983. The happy parents are Rich (77) and 
Cheryl (Griffin 76) Kline. Charity joins 
Aaron, 4, and Jonathan, 2.

Marcus Ryan was born to Jon (76) and 
Dee (Perry 76) Mitchell on June 7, 1984, 
weighing 9 lbs. 4 oz. and measuring 
22 inches. He joins two brothers, Joel, 3, and 
Nathan, 1.

July 17,1983, was the arrival date of Keith 
Russell Clark. The delighted parents are 
Russ (77) and Marlene (Bleeker 77) Clark. 
Keith joins Jennifer, 4.

Scott (78) and Kim Anderson wish to an­
nounce the birth of Karen Elizabeth (“Grace, 
God’s Gift”) on March 30,1984. She weighed 
7 lbs. 12 oz. and measured 20 inches. The 
Andersons have moved to Toledo, Ohio, 
where Scott is a sales representative for Ves­
tal Labs.

Amanda Rae Cowell, daughter of Mark 
(78) and Lyn (Stauffer 78) Cowell was born 
October 25, 1983, weighing 7 lbs. 9 oz. and 
measuring 24 inches. The Cowells recently 
moved to North Royalton, Ohio, where Mark 
began duties as an assistant pastor.

Carrie Elizabeth was welcomed May 15,
1984, by happy parents Jon (78) and Caro­
lyn (Huffman ’80) Raber. Carrie weighed
7 lbs. 6 oz. She joins sister Jordan Marie, 
age3.

Caleb Joshua was born April 2, 1984, 
weighing 6 lbs. 7 oz. The proud parents are 
Wesley (78) and Ann Marie Rowe.

E. Lee (78) and Joyce (Nichols 77) 
Wright are happy with the birth of their 
daughter, Joanna Michelle ("Jehovah is gra­
cious. Who is like unto our God?”). Joanna, 
born April 12,1984, weighed 7 lbs. 8 oz. and 
measured 20 inches. Lee is working as a con­
troller at Entingh Water Conditioning in Day- 
ton, Ohio.

Floyd (79) and Patti (Kriel ’79N) Dallis 
are pleased to announce the birth of their son, 
Paul Edward, born January 6, 1984. He 
weighed 10 lbs. 1 oz. and measured 
22 inches. He joins Jessica Lynn, 5, and 
Emily Suzanne, 2.

Vance (79) and Tammi (Danec ’79N) 
Maloney rejoice in the birth of their daughter, 
Erin Whitney, born March 6, 1984, weighing
8 lbs. 11 oz. Erin joins brother Brendan, 3. 
Vance is currently working on his doctorate in 
counseling psychology at Ball State Univer­
sity while teaching at Taylor University in Up­
land, Indiana.

Paul Douglas was born December 2,1983, 
weighing 5 lbs. 13 oz. and measuring 
18 inches. The joyful parents are Douglas 
(’80) and Nancy (Payne 79) Richardson.

David (’80) and Beth Anne (Payne ’81) 
Standridge happily announce the birth of 
their son Jamison David, born June 5, 1984, 
weighing 7 lbs. 9 oz. and measuring 
20 inches.

John Stephen-Michael Butts IV was born 
March 5, 1984, weighing 7 lbs. 14 oz. His 
proud parents are John and Chloe (Parker 
’81N) Butts III. John joins Alan Russell, 2.

Eric Chandler was welcomed by his par­
ents Dave (’81) and Vicki (Chandler ’81) 
Stephenson on June 28, 1984, weighing 
8 lbs. Dave and Vicki are houseparents at 
Baptist Family Services, St. Louis, Missouri.

Larry (’82) and Becky (Mayo ’80) Starett 
announce the arrival of Jonathan Andrew. 
Jonathan was born November 1, 1983, 
weighing 7 lbs. 13 oz. and measuring 
20 inches. Jonathan joins sister Beth Ann, 
age 3. Larry is currently serving as assistant 
pastor of First Baptist Church, Berlin, Ohio.

Randy (’84) and Cloetta (’85N) McCoy 
wish to announce the birth of Joshua Adam 
on June 20, 1984, weighing 8 lbs. 2 oz. and 
measuring 20 inches.

Deceased
C. Tadd Fowler (’85N), Silvis, Illinois, died 

July 9,1984, as the result of a drowning acci­
dent. He is survived by his parents and a sis­
ter.

MEN’S VARSITY 
BASKETBALL -1984-85

Nov. 9 Cedarville Invitational H
Grace vs. Jordan 6:00
Goshen vs. CC 8:00

Nov. 10 Cedarville Invitational H
Consolation Game 6:00
Championship Game 8:00

Nov. 16 MOC Tip-Off Tournament H
Rio Grande vs. Urbana 7:00
Ohio Dominican vs. CC 9:00

Nov. 17 MOC Tip-Off Tournament H
Consolation Game 7:00
Championship Game 9:00

Nov. 20 Indiana Tech A 7:30
Nov. 27 Franklin H 7:30
Nov. 29 Wittenberg

Community Night H 7:30
Dec. 1 Ohio Wesleyan H 7:30
Dec. 4 Franklin A 7:30
Dec. 6 Denison A TBA
Dec. 10 Wilmington A TBA
Dec. 15 Bluffton A 7:30
Dec. 28 Western Ontario U.

Tournament A TBA
Dec. 29 Western Ontario U.

Tournament A TBA
Jan. 5 Tiffin* H 7:30
Jan. 12 Urbana* A 7:30
Jan. 15 Malone* H 7:30
Jan. 19 Mount Vernon Nazarene* t 7:30

Alumni Night
Jan. 22 Ohio Dominican* A 7:30
Jan. 26 Rio Grande* H 7:30
Jan.29 Walsh* H 7:30
Feb. 2 Tiffin* A 7:30
Feb. 5 Urbana* H 7:30
Feb. 9 Malone* A 7:30
Feb. 12 Mount Vernon Nazarene* A 7:30
Feb.16 Ohio Dominican* H 7:30
Feb. 19 Rio Grande* A 7:30
Feb. 23 Walsh* A 7:30

*Mid-Ohio Conference Games
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Alumni Association Officer and Alumni Council Member 
Ron Grosh (’67) recently submitted his resignation to the 
Council. Ron faithfully served the Association as Vice-Presi­
dent two years, President four years, Immediate Past Presi­
dent under the old structure, and has served as a member of 
the Alumni Council for the past seven years -  a total of 15 
years of dedicated service to the Alumni Association.

Working with the Association’s constitution, Aviso, award 
citations, and letter writing have been a part of his interest. As 
associate professor of English at Cedarville College, Ron 
also has been very busy with teaching, serving on college 
committees, researching, and professional writing. In addi­
tion to post doctoral work, speaking engagements, and his 
family responsibilities, Ron is also the acting superintendent 
at nearby Springfield Christian School.

Because of the quality of leadership the Association has at­
tained and because of pressing professional commitments, 
Ron has decided to step down from the Council.

The Council appreciates Ron’s dedication and service to 
Cedarville College and the Alumni Association and reluc­
tantly accepts his resignation. The Council has chosen Loren 
Reno (’70) to complete the remaining three-and-a-half years 
of Ron’s term.

Grosh Resigns Council

The Board of Trustees of Cedarville College is pleased to 
announce the appointment of Martin E. Clark, Ed.D., to the 
position of Vice-President of Development, replacing 
Mr. Charles Ross. Since 1974, Dr. Clark has held the position 
of Director of Counseling Services at Cedarville College.

Dr. Clark graduated from Bob Jones University in 1967 with 
a B.A. degree in Bible. He continued his education at Bob 
Jones University, receiving a masters degree in Bible in 1968. 
Dr. Clark’s formal education was completed in 1974 when he 
received his Ed.D. degree from Virginia Polytechnic institute 
and State University.

Since 1968, Dr. Clark has served in several capacities. He 
has pastored churches in Blacksburg, Virginia, and Easton, 
Maine. In conjunction with his counseling responsibilities at 
Cedarville College, Dr. Clark has conducted a private coun­
seling practice with adults and has maintained an active 
speaking ministry in churches, retreats, Bible conferences, 
schools, and other settings.

Dr. Clark brings much experience to his new role as Vice- 
President of Development. Since 1978 he has assisted the 
Development Department in research and writing proposals 
and has held the position of Director of Planning since 1982. 
His new responsibilities include overseeing the Development 
Department which includes the Planned Giving, Alumni Rela­
tions, Public Relations, and Church Relations Offices.

Dr. Clark and his wife Bonnie-jean have two daughters, 
Cherish and Mackenzie.
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After graduating from Cedarville in 1957, Miss King com­
pleted her mission training with Baptist Mid-Missions and 
began her work in Africa. In Bangassou, “King-ee” (as she is 
called by the children there) has met many challenges. Sev­
eral cults and religious sects pervert the gospel and lead the 
nationals astray. There are two language barriers (French 
and Sango) which make communication difficult at times. 
Perhaps the greatest problem faced by missionaries in the 
Central African Republic is the nationals who do not remain 
firm in the faith that they profess. Often yielding to cultural 
pressures, these young Christians will fall into sin and are no 
longer able to be used as leaders in the churches.

In spite of these challenges, Miss King has been able to 
have an effective ministry in Bangassou. In the 24 years she 
has served there have been many converts, many churches 
strengthened, and camps set up for training young people in 
the Christian faith. Although there have been no converts 
among the Muslims, Miss King has earned their love and re­
spect as a friend. This difficult task has been accomplished by 
simple acts of service, such as transporting patients to the 
hospitals and visiting with the sick who are there. “You try to 
use your time in the way in which it will best produce for eter­
nity,” Miss King commented.

There is much to be done in the Central African Republic. 
The responsibility of an area the size of Ohio rests heavily on 
the shoulders of Patsy King. The ministry of missionaries is 
welcome in Bangassou, however, more workers are needed. 
“To me the most important support is prayer support,” Miss 
King explained. Support the mission work and the people of 
the Central African Republic in this manner so that other, 
more tangible means of support will be provided.

KING, continued from page 4

COMING EVENTS
Sept. 27 Classes begin

29 Melody Four Quartet 8 p.m.
Oct. 19 & 20 Homecoming

20 SonlightTrio 7p.m.
27 New Student Talent Night

Nov. 3 Cedar What? Banquet
9 7th Annual Cedarville Invitational 6p.m.

13-17 Fall Drama Production-
To Kill A Mockingbird

18 MOC Tip-Off T ournament 9p.m.
19 Symphonic Band/Brass Choir Concert
29 Community Night-

Basketball vs. Wittenburg 7:30 p.m.
30 John Schuurman -  one man drama 8 p.m.

Dec. 9 Oratorio Choir- Handel’s Messiah 3p.m.
7&8 Women’s Invitational

Basketball Tournament 6p.m.
Jan. 19 Alumni Night-

Basketball vs. Mt. Vernon 7:30p.m.



“The Doctor 
Is Out”
Dr. Norman Linton

Dr. Norman G. Linton, after practicing general medicine in 
Jamestown, Ohio, for 35 years, retired last November.

Dr. Linton (’42N), who decided he wanted to be a doctor 
early in life, began his education in a one-room school at Bow- 
ersville, Ohio. In 1938, Linton came to Cedarville College. 
When asked his reason for choosing Cedarville, Dr. Linton 
commented, “I probably went there because my two older 
brothers did.” (Walter, ’35, resides in Pleasant Hill, Ohio, and 
Roy, ’38, lives in San Diego, California.) Because Cedarville 
did not offer a major which would accommodate Linton’s 
career goals, he completed the last two years of his under­
graduate studies at The Ohio State University in 1941 -42. In 
1944, Dr. Linton completed his medical education at the Uni­
versity of Louisville Medical School. Linton explains, “Then I 
interned at Miami Valley Hospital and met a nurse, Jane 
Compton, who is now Mrs. Linton.” Following his internship, 
Linton established a family practice at Mercy Hospital in

Hamilton, Ohio. He served as a military medical officer in the 
Philippines and Korea in 1946-47.

“In 1948, after I got out of the Army, I became a partner with 
the late Dr. R. L. Haines. What’s unusual about that is that he 
was the doctor that delivered me in 1920.”

As he reminisced about his career, Linton remembered that 
in three and a half decades he has delivered well over a 
thousand babies. He said that he made house and farm calls 
“right up to the day I retired.” In his estimation, the Salk and 
Sabin anti-polio vaccines have been the most important ad­
vances in medicine since 1948.

Dr. Linton has been active in the Jamestown Methodist 
Church, Jamestown Lions Club, Greene County Medical So­
ciety, Greene Memorial Hospital, American Medical Associa­
tion, Jamestown American Legion, Greeneview High School 
Boosters Club, and Cedarville College Alumni functions.

The Lintons are parents of four children. Kent is an eye 
specialist in Utah, and Scott is a San Diego attorney. Their 
two daughters are Nancy Ary of Columbus and Sue Schmidlin 
of Cincinnati. There are six Linton grandchildren.

In April 1983, the Jamestown community expressed its ap­
preciation for his years of service by awarding him the fourth 
annual Community Service award. Since retirement, the Lin­
tons plan to winter in Arizona and summer in Jamestown. Dr. 
Linton will farm, and when that becomes a chore, he will focus 
his efforts on satisfying his voracious appetite for books. Re­
flecting on his life’s work, Dr. Linton remarked, “The only 
trouble with my career in medicine was that it went by too fast. 
It was a most satisfactory experience.”

“Cedarville College afforded me the opportunity to an edu­
cation that I might not have been able to receive elsewhere,” 
stated retiring Beavercreek High School principal John 
Townsley. “My parents recognized the importance of an edu­
cation, and having received some of their education at Cedar­
ville College they encouraged us to do the same.” John 
graduated in 1950, while sisters Mary Jean (who married 
Howard Swaim ’38) and Doris (Mrs. John Sanders) 
graduated in 1941 and 1946 respectively. They are the chil­
dren of Fred (’15N) and Rachel (Tarbox ’16N) Townsley.

The emphasis that my parents placed on learning, in addi­
tion to college professors who were interested in me as a per­
son, were important factors that directed me to a career in 
education,” explained Mr. Townsley. John recalls, however, 
that after high school it was his interest in sports, particularly 
basketball, that prompted him to pursue the college ranks.

John’s prowess on the hardwood was further developed by 
Cedarville College Coach Mendall Beattie whom Townsley 
remembers as “extremely bright and dedicated to all the boys 
he worked with.” John’s successful career is highlighted by 
his Second Team All Ohio selection in his senior year, his 44 
point game against Chase College, and the 1948 NAIA tour­
nament game in Kansas City, Missouri, which was Cedarville 
College’s first of four trips to this national tournament.

Following graduation Townsley began teaching and coach­
ing in the small northeastern Ohio town of Conneaut. After a 
two year interruption as a radar repairman in the U.S. Army, 
which included a short stay in the Aleutian Islands off the 
coast of Alaska during the Korean War, he returned to Con­
neaut for a year. Recognizing the need for more education, 
John began working on a masters degree in elementary ad­
ministration at Miami University while teaching in Far- 
mersville, Ohio.

Mr. and Mrs. Townsley started with the Beavercreek 
School System as a package deal. His wife Millicent taught 
fourth grade while John taught and coached in the junior high. 
He later spent four years as a principal of Main and West Main 
Elementary schools before becoming assistant high school 
principal. Two and a half years later (1963) Townsley was 
named high school principal and has remained there until his 
retirement this summer. He has no specific plans for the fu­
ture other than catching up on activities around his home.

What has been the biggest change Townsley has seen 
over the years among high school students? “Attitudes” he 
says. “We (students and teachers or administrators) don’t al­
ways agree, but there are no more underground newspapers 
or student strikes. The anti-establishment years are over and 
kids are recognizing the proper channels for communicating 
and the extreme value of an education.” Townsley said he 
sees the future of education as going back to the academic 
basics of math, English, science, foreign languages, and so­
cial science.

Reflecting on his profession, Townsley stated he has re­
ceived “a lot of satisfaction out of a service oriented job. There 
are too many successful products to mention, but it’s great to 
have had at least a small part in the successes of many young 
men and women.”

Townsley 
Retires

John Townsley
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Summer Enrichment Conference
Amidst the Independence Day celebration, the 1984 Sum­

mer Enrichment Conference provided spiritual challenges, 
physical activities, and enjoyable fellowship opportunities in­
terwoven around the theme “Little Becomes Much.” Main 
speakers James Grier and Murray Murdoch focused on what 
each Christian s responsibility is to God and the environment 
in which he lives. Over 70 alumni and family members were in 
attendance.

What do alumni participating have to say about the confer­
ence?

Speakers James Grier and Murray Murdoch. Rebekah (Decker 70) Coriell, Nancy 
(Davis ’68N) Leach, Carol (Simonetti ’68) 
Hamilton, and Carolyn (Burcham ’68N) 
Wilkins catch up on the news.

Lisa and father Stu Walker (71) enjoy the finger-lickin’ 
Liberty Dinner.

“A lot of work went into the program, and it was a 
success! We enjoyed the fun, food, and fellow­
ship, especially seeing how our friends grew older. 
We encourage alumni of all ages to attend.” 
Charlie (’67) and Carolyn (Burcham ’68N) Wilkins 
“This has been a wonderful experience. God wil­
ling, we’ll be here next year!”

Art (’35) and Mary Donaldson

“The combination of theoretical foundation and 
practical outworking was great. The best thing 
about this year’s program was the in-depth, 
thorough content and the spirit in which it was 
shared.” Mike and Dawn (Jansen ’80) Bouchard 
“I really appreciated the balance of both theoreti­
cal and practical themes. The fellowship and get­
ting to know others came in first place.”

Carolyn (Bonnell 75) Justice

Uncle Sam (alias Charlie Wil- Everyone enjoyed the games!
kins ’67) made a guest appear­
ance.
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